
CONNECTICUT POULTRY ASSOCIATION, INC.
General Meeting

7:00 PM, Tuesday, June 2 2022
Online Via WebEx

http://www.ctpoultry.org
MINUTES

Call to Order and Introductions – The meeting was called to order at 7:04pm by CPA
President Nicole McKay.

Members Present: Nicole McKay, Mike Pennington, Eleanore Provencal, Morris Burr

Secretary’s Report: Minutes from the last meeting (Feb 19 2020) reviewed.  Minutes accepted
at 7:07pm.

Treasurer's Report: Key Bank - Regular/Ag Education/MPPU - Total $49,040.55
Fidelity Investment Account - Lost 18% since 2021, $55,807.51

Web/Social Media Report - Avian Flu Updates and Backyard Poultry Presentation - April 23,
2022 Cromwell Library

Follow Ups and Updates -

Find use for the CPA funds.  Morris will ask Bonnie Burr about possibly doing a scholarship for
4H.  We can also reach out to FFA and look to sponsor things like the Egg Quality School.  CPA
will come up with new rules for scholarships and funding.  Not sure scholarship opportunities for
UConn students still exist as there is no more poultry major.

Next round of AEB funding, literature for Hillandale

Fair season still in question, not sure if poultry is being allowed as of right now

Avian Flu numbers are way lower as of June 1st.  Still some detections, nothing near
Connecticut.  The migrations seem to be coming to an end, but folks still need to be vigilant.
Our largest egg producer, Hillandale, has had no issues.  Baffoni’s in Rhode Island has had no
issues either.

http://www.ctpoultry.org


New Member Recruitment - Still in the works

Next Meeting - TDB

Adjourn: The meeting was adjourned at 8:06 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Mike Pennington-Martel, Secretary to the CPA.

All CPA meetings are open to all who have an interest or stake in the poultry industry. All
poultry producers are encouraged to attend and provide input to the business of the
association.


